Shasta Rowing Association Meeting Minutes - May 29, 2018
Present:  Tom Daniel, Kevin Fox, Lou Zimmer, Bryan Fraser, Thomas Taylor, Reese Crenshaw
· Discussed the April 21, 2018, rowing scramble.  Heard that several visiting masters rowers weren’t interested in rowing Whiskeytown after rowing on Keswick.  Decided next time that the scramble would only be on Whiskeytown which is logistically a lot easier for everyone involved. 
· The Squeaky Avenger was donated away to Greg Reimann, owner of the Desmond House B&B.
· Logged onto LO Calendar to refresh memory of how it functions.  All are encouraged to input availability in LO Calendar.  There is an issue with Reese, Tom, Mark, and Kevin showing up on a day when availability is indicated because if there are only a few that show - the sculls are too small for these guys – thus the only option is to have a crew scheduled.
· Reese picked up the rowing trailer from the boat yard and delivered to his house to avoid the potential for vandalism during the summer.  Reese also picked up the Ray Tomas and 4 sweep oars so we can row Keswick or Lake Redding this summer.
· Bryan to create a continuous flier that will not become outdated which advertising rowing classes - to be distributed to health clubs, water recreation equipment retailers, and possibly the visitor center at Whiskeytown.
· Reese to put an ad in Craigslist for rowers and coxswains, and investigate free radio ads for non-profits.  
· Discussed ideas how to get boat washing water available for boat yard.  We could locate an elevated storage tank on top of the old trailer, Lou has pump we could use to fill it with lake water.  Everyone should be on the lookout for a used water storage tank.
· Discussed how to get Shasta and Simpson College involved with rowing.  Flier is needed for starters. Looked on internet, there appears to be about 10,000 students between both colleges.
· Discussed the recent denial of the McConnell Fund 2018 grant application for a roof for the boat yard.  Looked at the 2018 award recipients.  We are perhaps asking for too much money for too large of projects, even though some recipients received the full 50K amount.
· Reese is working on the remaining Maas.  Nearing completion All it needs are foot stretchers
· FOR NEXT MEETING – need to discuss how to reimburse Mark Koenig for his truck damage incurred while hauling boats for the Scramble.  Waive his next dues?  Other ideas?
· [bookmark: _GoBack]FOR NEXT MEETING – discuss creating a banner for the boat yard for advertising, and advertising at the Lake Redding river trail by hanging out in the shade with a 4 and smaller boats.


